ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST DIOCESAN HIGH SCHOOL

1170 MONTAUK HIGHWAY · WEST ISLIP, NEW YORK 11795-4959 (631) 587-8000 FAX (631) 587-8996

My Dear Seniors,

I am sure you never expected your Senior year at St. John's to be such an unusual journey. Each day, we are challenged more and more to place our complete trust and confidence in the hands of Jesus and His mother, Mary.

Academically, if you are following the schedule of classes on the remote learning schedule, then you are keeping abreast of the lectures, assignments and activities related to your classes. Try to do your best in accomplishing what needs to be done. Be studious, but plan accordingly, so you are not stressed out. If needed, email your teachers when necessary.

Fr. Dave and the Campus Ministers are leading us each day in prayer and celebrating Mass. Remember, they are just an email away from you.

S. Beth is also sharing memos, at least once a week or so, to keep you connected with ideas and support helping you to be upbeat in these challenging days.

Lastly, as I am sure is the most important thing on your mind right now: what about all of our special events? I promise you, when all things settle down and everyone can socialize in a very healthy and safe way, we will "Honor" you and your accomplishments! Hopefully, the Prom, Graduation Mass, and Graduation Ceremony will be held, even if it needs to be in the summer.

Please know that you are missed very much and you are loved by all. If you get a minute, check out the You tube video from the Administration, Teachers, and Staff.

Hope you and your families remain safe and healthy. Have a very Blessed and Happy Easter!

See you soon!

Love and Prayers,

Bright h. Argins

Biagio M. Arpino

Principal